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INT.  LIVING ROOM - DAY

Sharyn is sitting on the couch texting on her phone.

Kassidy enters and sits down on the couch.

KASSIDY
Okay, enough suspense. Tell me, how 
did the audition go?

SHARYN
(somberly)

Well, to be honest, it went ...
(upbeat)

pretty fantastic!

KASSIDY
Really?

SHARYN
Yeah. Only five people got call-
backs and I'm one of them.

KASSIDY
That's amazing.

SHARYN
Don't I know it.

KASSIDY
See what happens when you believe 
in yourself?

SHARYN
Well, I'm not in yet.

KASSIDY
But you will be, if you keep 
believing.

SHARYN
I hope you're right. If you are, 
I'm taking this. I don't care about 
the risks.

KASSIDY
What risks?

SHARYN
Well I found out who's producing 
the show. It's Bob O'Malley.
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KASSIDY
You mean the Bob O'Malley, sex-
rasser extraordinaire?

SHARYN
That's the one.

KASSIDY
Was he there?

SHARYN
Oh yeah.

KASSIDY
Did he ask you to turn around so he 
could check out your bottom?

SHARYN
Of course, he's Bob O'Malley.

KASSIDY
Did he like what he saw?

SHARYN
I guess so. I got a call-back.

KASSIDY
And you're happy about that?

SHARYN
Yeah.

KASSIDY
That's great to hear Share. I 
didn't think you had what it takes 
to deal with the number two ranked 
celebrity sex-rasser.

SHARYN
There's a ranking system?

KASSIDY
Yeah, on CelebritySexRassers.com. 
They have a list of the top one 
hundred.

SHARYN
Oh god, what do you have to do to 
become the number two ranked sex-
rasser?

KASSIDY
Well, right now you've got to beat 
out Bob O'Malley.
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SHARYN
I had no idea he was that bad. If 
he's the number two sex-rasser, how 
come his time isn't up?

KASSIDY
Apparently your time keeps on going 
if you're really good at buying 
people off.

SHARYN
You mean if you're not cheap about 
it?

KASSIDY
Yeah I think that's the trick.

SHARYN
Wow, I didn't realize I was getting 
in so deep. I thought, he's kind of 
an old guy, so he should be pretty 
harmless by now.

KASSIDY
Oh that's not how it works. The 
older they get, the worse they get.

SHARYN
It sounds like I'm getting more 
than I'd bargained for.

KASSIDY
What did you think you bargained 
for?

SHARYN
Oh you know, the usual stuff, 
leering, inappropriate comments, a 
few dic-pics.

KASSIDY
Just industry-standard stuff.

SHARYN
Yeah, but if he's the number two 
rasser, then I'm heading into sex-
rasser hell, and what's the point 
of that? I'm better off getting out 
now.

KASSIDY
No, you'd be better off getting 
this job first, and then taking 
care of sex-rasser hell later.
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SHARYN
I don't see it that way.

KASSIDY
You can't give up on this.

SHARYN
Why not?

KASSIDY
Well ... because we made the 
syphilitic monkey pledge.

SHARYN
You can't be serious.

KASSIDY
Of course I'm serious. A pledge is 
a pledge, right?

SHARYN
Are you saying I'm doomed to sex-
rasser hell because of some stupid 
pledge you forced me to take?

KASSIDY
A pledge is a pledge.

Sharyn looks pained.
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